MINUTES } CITY OF PIKEVILLE

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky, held in City Hall on July 13, 1964, at 7:30 P.M., there was a quorum present.

Due to the absence of the City Clerk the minutes were not read.

No formal action was taken and the meeting was adjourned.

APPROVED:

Mayor Hambley MFD.

ATTEST:

Charle L. Nuffmant.

At a regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the City of Pikeville, Kentucky held in the Starlite Bowling Center on July 17, 1964, at 7:30 P.M., the following were present.

Mayor:
Commissioners: W. C. Hambley, M.D.
Kermit Sexton
Frederick W. Baker
Ulan Taylor
Harry Hobson

Kermit Sexton moved to accept Mr. Butcher's recommendations on wage increases for the men paid by the hour, including uniforms and \$5.00 payment on Blue Cross Insurance. Ulan Taylor seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayor: W. C. Hambley, M.D. Yes
Commissioners: Kermit Sexton Yes
Frederick W. Baker Yes
Ulan Taylor Yes
Harry Hobson Yes

Motion was carried.

The Mayor recommended that the City Manager be paid \$900.00 per month retroactive to January 1, 1964.

The City Manager recommended that Cecil Ray and Bobby Justice be paid \$400.00 per month. Kermit Sexton made the motion to accept the recommendations of the Mayor and the City Manager. Frederick W. Baker seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayor:
Commissioners: Kermit Sexton
Frederick W. Baker
Ulan Taylor
Harry Hobson
No

The motion was carried.

Harry Hobson made the motion that there be one minimum to a water and gas meter and to keep records for a full fiscal year on those who have multiple units on one meter and at the end of the fiscal year to make a comparative study and evaluation as to the impact on revenues. Frederick W. Baker seconded the motion and upon roll call the vote was as follows:

Mayor:
Commissioners: Kermit Sexton Yes
Frederick W. Baker Yes
Ulan Taylor Yes
Harry Hobson Yes

Motion was carried.

The City Commission directed Mr. Butcher to check on all persons who are hauling their own garbage and of those who are paying dump fees and to compare these as to the amount of use and fee.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.